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We wish all of friends near and far a very Happy New Year! 

A reflection of USATOWA in 2018. 

On January 20, 2018 a group of USATOWA members got 

together for a fun afternoon of tug of war.     

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Long time USATOWA TWIF representative retires from his  
position on the USATOWA Executive board.   
LarryΩs experience and dedication will be greatly missed! 
 
 
 
 

 
Bill Gallagher coach of DJΩs TOWC was selected to the position of 
International Representative.  Bill held the position of Minnesota 
Representative and was President of USATOWA in 1990 ς 92.   
Welcome!                  
 
 
 
 
 



 President Richardson attended the TWIF Congress in Cork Ireland in  
April 2018            
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                                    
                                                                                                                            
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
First pull of the outdoor Tug of War season was held in Elko 
MN.  Mt Vernon men won all three weight classes that were 
pulled on May 19th.  We had a much drier year than 2017!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Greeley IA June 16, 2018 was the second stop of the year.  Seven weight 
classes were competed that day.  Mt Vernon won the M640k and 
M720k.  DJΩs won the M580k and the Mixed Open.  Greeley won the 
M560k, 600k Open and the WomenΩs open.  It was a fun day in Iowa! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 23rd found us in Footville WI competing at the Patriot Days.  Our ground was a bit endy, but the teams enjoyed the 
great workout in the sand on the one end.  We competed with six-person teams.  Mt Vernon won both first and second 
place in the 450K Open, as well as the 480k Open and 540k Open.  DJΩs won 507k and the Mixed class.  The mixed class 
saw a tie for second place and three ends were pulled for the win for Oregon.  The sand definitely was a factor for all! 
Looking forward to Footville Patriot days in 2019!! 
 
July 7th found us back at Monticello WI, the first time in a number 
of years!  Mt Vernon won the O600k, M580k, M640k and M720k.  
DJΩs TOWC won the M580 as well as the women.  Powertrain won 
the M560k for the day.   It was great to be back in Monticello!!                                                                                                                            
 

 

 

 

 



 

Nationals July 21, 2018 ς Monroe WI 

Green County Fair, Colony Brands and the Mt Vernon TOWC sponsored our yearly event in Monroe WI on July 21st.  The 

day started with the MCTWT class.  The second-place team outweighed the third-place team by over 200 kilos and the 

first place by over 100 kilos!  Real Ctwt teams!!   Mt Vernon won the CTWT as well as the M560k, M640k and M720k.  

The womenΩs weight classes 500k, 540k and WCTWT were won by DJΩs as well as the U23 weight class.  Muddy River 

took first, third and fourth place in the novice 600k.  The mixed class was won by the Oregon TOWC.  Thanks to our 

sponsors for this great event!! 

 

2018 Rudy Kopp Scholarship winners - Hayden DeGross, 

Rebecca Herweg and Tyler Gallagher. Rudy Kopp shares 

his thoughts on the importance of education.  Thanks to 

the teams who help sponsor this honor as well as Rudy!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tug Fest 2018 was held August 11th between the two cities of Port Byron Illinois and LeClaire Iowa. Both sides of the 

river sponsored eleven teams. This year the coveted eagle trophy was won by Illinois 8 to 3 matches. This was the 32nd 

year for the event. The teams of 20 members each pull 2700-foot, 680-pound rope across the Mississippi river. The river 

is shut down to river traffic for three hours for the event. Congratulations to all the USATOWA members who took part 

in this fun event!  



                                                                                                             

Ryan IA ς August 25th   Ryan is a great little town about 15 

minutes south of Manchester IA.  We pulled on a softball 

field first base line.  The ground was good.  DJΩs won the 

M560k.  Mt Vernon won the 600k open as well as 640k 

open and M 680k and M580k.  We didnΩt have a great turn 

out of teams, but the competition was great for all that 

attended.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

40th USATOWA Anniversary  

The 40th Anniversary was celebrated by the members of USATOWA as well as teams from Northern Ireland, 

British Columbia and Ontario Canada.  The weather was a huge factor in planning and competing this event.  

Madison WI was experiencing 100-year flood, days before the event.  Our site was safe as long it didnΩt rain!  

Saturday, we finished the day without getting wet, but Saturday night it rained and our grounds were very wet 

for Sunday.  We managed to get to the end of the day on Sunday before the skies opened up.  Our sponsors 

for the event were Colony Brands, Dave Jones Plumbing, Wisconsin Distributers and Madison Area Sports 

Commission.  A dinner for over 200 people was served and awards were given to the teams.  We also 

recognized the men who traveled to Ireland for USATOWAΩs first World Championships of Tug of War.   


